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www.farmshopatcranswick.co.uk
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COVID-19 Community Support group is
organised by volunteers from the village.
The volunteers work in small neighbourhood
pods, of which there are 9. The streets are
listed in each pod.

We are looking for people to volunteer in
their area. If you would like to volunteer
then please contact the named person in
your area. Thank you

Claire Reed

www.farmshopatcranswick.co.uk
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For more information on Village in Bloom  please contact:
Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com or on 01377 270173 or

Heather Teare at heatherateare@gmail.com or on 01377 270187
All offers of help are welcome.

Hutton Cranswick Village in Bloom
This article forms part of the end-of-year report given to the
Parish Council by Hutton Cranswick in Bloom. It also
outlines the recent planting which has taken place over the
last few months as the ‘In Bloom’ group moves towards a
more sustainable system of planting using more perennial
and fewer annual plants.

Yorkshire in Bloom competition
We were notified early in 2020 by the RHS Yorkshire in
Bloom (YIB) that due to the coronavirus situation no
competitions would be held this year.  We had, in fact,
decided not to participate this year as we needed to have a
year out to completely re-vamp all containers and planted
areas.

Coffee Morning cancellation
The last meeting of the ‘In Bloom’ group took place on 10th
March, just prior to lockdown.  This was a planning meeting
for the major Coffee Morning/Fundraiser scheduled to take
place at SRA on 28th March.  Raffle prizes had been
donated, stall holders recruited, etc., and many plants
donated.  Due to the pandemic, this could not go ahead, but
the plants will be used within the village or be displayed for
sale when restrictions ease further.

Community Input
Whilst unable to do any group planting or maintenance,
individuals have – with care – maintained their respective
areas, and as the current position eases, the group should
be able to continue with planned works.

Containers/change of planting areas
In early Spring the old wooden barrels from the junction of
Mill Street and Church Lane were removed and more
recently a permanent ground bed established in that area.
This will be easier to maintain and is more appropriate to
this area.

Four galvanised farm troughs donated at the end of 2019
have been sited on the grass verge of Hutton Road. They
have been planted up sustainably and are doing well.

The two-tier wooden planters originally sited on the verge
of the junction of Main Street and the A164 were moved
and re-sited on either side of the Cranswick map and
planted up.

A donated galvanised farm trough (originally on wheels) has
been sited next to one of the seats along the Green path
from Main Street to Southgate: this is filled with soil but has
yet to be planted. It will be painted in the fullness of time.

Currently the troughs normally sited outside SPAR have
been removed in order that lines for “social distancing” can
be used by customers. These will be replaced in time.
Four wooden troughs at the top of Main Street have been
emptied and will be planted up soon, in addition to the two
adjacent wheelbarrows.

A container has been set aside for location/planting up next
to the Memorial seat on the Green/pondside.

There are plans to install planters donated at the end of
2019 as “carriages” for the replica train at the Station, but
this would need group input and at present we are
observing the advice from Northern Railway and only
carrying out work at the Station which falls within the
guidelines.

Two areas at the end of Station Road/Meggison’s Turnpike
have been re-vamped; dilapidated wooden planters
removed from under the Hutton Cranswick road sign and a
permanently planted bed established.  The “Way of the
Roses” bed underneath the fingerpost has also been up-
dated and re-planted.

Future Meetings
These have had to be put on hold for the immediate future,
but members are continuing to keep in touch with each
other and maintain planted areas where at all possible.

https://www.cranswickgardencentre.co.uk/
https://www.cranswickgardencentre.co.uk/
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We are open, following strict social distancing guidelines. We have a
one way and queuing system in place along with trolley handle
cleaning.  Please do not visit if you or anyone in your household have
Covid 19 symptoms. Thank you.

Please visit our online store. We are able to Kerbside deliver your
essential gardening products including, Garden Furniture, compost,
seeds and plants. Please phone or email your needs. Stay Safe...
https://www.cranswickgardencentre.co.uk/

Burnbutts Lane,  Cranswick, Driffield,
East Yorkshire  YO25 9JN
Open Monday to Saturday  9.00 to 5.30
Sundays  10.00 - 4.00
Telephone - 01377 270272

https://www.cranswickgardencentre.co.uk/
https://www.cranswickgardencentre.co.uk/
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON with WANSFORD

MINISTRY TEAM
Rev’d Simon Elliott Vicar 01377 271592 or 07958 398307

E mail: elliottrev66@gmail.com
Mrs Gwyneth Southall Reader 01377 253572
Miss Trish Barker Reader 01377 270091
Mr Martin Adams Reader 01377 270120
Mr Michael Searle Recognised Parish Assistant
Mrs Carol Searle Recognised Parish Assistant

Anyone wishing to arrange a wedding or a baptism please contact Revd Simon Elliott

CHURCHWARDENS
St Peter's, Hutton Cranswick
Dr Robin Freeman 01377 270547
Mr Michael Searle 01377 271566
St Leonard's, Skerne
Mrs Margaret Brennand
01377 252157
Mr Nick Minns 01377 255600

St Mary's, Watton
Mr Tony Pexton 01377 270281
Mrs Joanne Blacker 01377 270228

St Margaret's, Beswick
Mr John Duggleby 01377 270229

All Saints, Nafferton
Mr Michael Anderson 01377 254410
Mr Brian Fairfield 01377 538195

St Mary's, Wansford
Mr John Seaton 01377 255592

Service details
Whilst we are unable to gather in our church building for worship, we are still meeting each
Sunday using the wonders of modern technology.

Worship is held via Zoom -
there is a short (circa 20 mins) service at 10.00am, with bible reading and prayers, and then
a second service at 10.45am which adds some hymns.

If you would like to join us for this worship, please e-mail Revd Simon Elliott
(elliottrev66@gmail.com) or
Martin Adams (makahesi@btinternet.com) and they will send you the full details.

We look forward to welcoming you.

Zoom Meetings is a popular cloud-based video
conferencing application, used primarily by
businesses to host meetings with remote or
international colleagues and clients - the basic
version is also completely free of charge.

PSALM 100.1-3
O be joyful in the Lord, all the earth;

serve the Lord with gladness

and come before his presence with a song.

Know that the Lord is God;

it is he that has made us and we are his;

we are his people and the sheep of his pasture.

Enter his gates with thanksgiving

and his courts with praise;

give thanks to him and bless his name.

https://zoom.us/
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Getting used to a new ‘Normal’.

If you and I had met a few months ago, and I had talked to
you about ‘lockdowns’ and ‘social distancing’ I am sure
you would have given me a quizzical look. If I had told you
that some people would be paid by the government to
stay at home and not go to work, you probably wouldn’t
have believed me. If I had suggested that you wouldn’t be
able to meet members of your own family, that
grandparents wouldn’t be able to give their grandchildren
a hug you would probably think I had gone mad.

And yet, all of these things have happened. The world
that we are living in today is so different to the one we
lived in six months ago, and who knows what it will look
like in the future? Change and uncertainty – two of the
things that we as human beings tend not to like.

We are happier when we know what is happening, when
we have that certainty of knowing that we can go about
our normal daily lives.

Change has been forced upon us – forced upon us by a
previously unknown virus. The world does not yet know
how to control this virus, how we can best treat the illness
it brings, how we can protect people against getting the
disease. The best minds are working on this, but they
have no instruction manual to follow – they can simply do
their best to find the solutions to all these problems.

Out of all this uncertainty, some good has come. People
have responded positively to the challenges we face.
Simply keeping an eye out for your neighbour, doing a bit
of shopping for them or collecting a prescription. Or
perhaps you pick up the phone and speak to somebody
who you know is alone and give them somebody to talk to
for a few minutes.

I have also been thinking about some of those things that
we used to take for granted, but now appreciate.
The freedom to move around wherever we want and
whenever we want.
The ability to shop for anything that we need at a time
that suits us.
Education for our children, the chance to socialize – the
list goes on.
All of these things we had before, but at the moment are
restricted. We should all learn to really appreciate
everything that we have and not take them for granted.

We cannot be sure of what the future holds – you will be
reading this at least a couple of weeks after I have written
it, and the restrictions we face may well have changed by
then. All that we can do is to play our part, to appreciate
what we do have, and to help our neighbour, and those
who are in need in whatever way we can. Stay safe.
Martin

https://zoom.us/
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www.cranswickcaravanstorage.co.uk
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During the Second World War a secret department was
formed at Britain’s Air Ministry to co-ordinate a strategy
to defeat German bombing by deception. With the help
of leading technicians from the film industry, a broad
range of day and night decoy sites to mislead enemy
bombers were built throughout the island.
This campaign of illusion was masterminded by an
engineer and retired Air Ministry officer, Colonel John
Fisher Turner, and did more to protect Britain’s forces
and civilians from the Nazi threat than, at the time, they
were allowed to know. Colonel Turner formed a team

with the best film studio tradesmen, carpenters, and
engineers – all for the construction of an elaborate
network of dummy airfields and hundreds of decoy sites.
It is believe that there were around 230 dummy airfields
in the UK, although very little now survives of any of
these decoys, most having been cleared after the war.
Further information on the Groundsure UXO report can
be found here:
http://www.groundsure.com/products/data-
insight/groundsure-uxo

Decoy Airfield nearby?
Photographs by

Charles Leckonby

www.cranswickcaravanstorage.co.uk
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755

mailto:whitelands.superdec@yahoo.com
www.driffieldselfstore.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/JWSGardenServices/
https://www.driffieldmethodists.org.uk/worship.htm
www.jameswhitebutchers.co.uk
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church
Sunday Service: Cranswick 10.30

Minister : Rev’d Robert Amos – 01377 252105
Inter-Church Prayer Fellowship

Mondays 9.30 am at 13a Orchard Lane

Every Thursday evening at 8 pm whole
communities throughout our land
gather together to show appreciation
for all the workers within our National
Health Service. We have heard of great
acts of courage, dedication and
commitment.

Captain Tom Moore at the age of 100
completed a sponsored walk and raised
over 30 million pounds for NHS
Charities. He has received a Gold Blue
Peter Badge, promotion to a Colonel and
awarded a knighthood by HM The
Queen.

On May 8th we commemorated VE day.
As a family we were thinking of my
Father in Law, Frank Blakey who was
proud to serve in the 8th Army and
fought in the Battles of El Alamein and
Monet Cassino in Italy. As a nation we
gave thanks for those who served.

My 6 year old Grandson, Grayson in his
learning from home, discovered the
story of Rosa Parks who in Montgomery,
Alabama was told to move to the back
of the bus because she was black. She
refused and said “No” She was arrested,
but that small action was at the
beginning of the Civil Rights Movement
in the USA.

The title hero would be used to describe
many of these people. None of these
people sought praise or thanks.

What is a hero? I think it is someone
who has a lifestyle and qualities we
admire.
Someone who has done something of
great importance or who has influence
for good over people. We all need

someone we can look up to, someone
with big footsteps !

Two Little lads walked into the dentist's
office. One of them said bravely. "I want
a tooth taken out and I don't want any
gas, and I don't want it deadened
because we're in a hurry!"

The dentist said, "You are a very brave
young man, a proper little hero. Which
tooth is it?"

The boy turned and pointed to his
smaller friend and said, "Show him your
tooth, Tommy."

Heroes aren’t necessarily famous or on
the front page of the newspaper. They
are within our families and
communities. I am sure that during this
current crisis we are all thankful for
those in our villages who use their time
and talents to make the world a better
place and don’t expect any thanks or
credit . When you look back on your life
who are your heroes?

I have just heard recently of the death
of Rev Dr John B Taylor who was one of
my heroes. He was an inspiring minister
and teacher and was instrumental in my
training as a minister. He comforted and
challenged me, pushing me to fulfil my
potential way beyond my expectations.
He was highly educated but very down
to earth. I am the minister I am, because
of him.

The day before he died, he wrote the
following prayers:

Gracious God and Father of us all, whose
will is that not one of his precious

children should perish, help us to know
that we are loved and to rejoice in the
many blessings which you have
prepared for us. Thank you for what we
can learn even in difficult circumstances.

We thank you, Lord, that we have
discovered what it feels like to be lonely
and cut off. Thank you that we have
gained insight into what solitary
confinement in our prisons feels like and
how our housebound auntie copes
when we never visit her.

Forgive us that in the midst of plenty we
hoard food and act as if tomorrow
depends on it. Help us to recognise that
there is sufficient for all, that in the
midst of grain mountains and wine lakes
we still sit in a land of plenty and that
such emergency reserves are there for
use today. Help us, Lord, to make the
needs of the poorest our priority.

We live in warm and comfortable
homes, safe and secure. We pray for
those who live in cardboard boxes. Help
us to remember them and to unlock the
means for them to return to significant
relationships.

We pray, gracious, living God, when we
are lost and disorientated that we may
each find you walking at our side, our
Companion and our Guide.

We pray through our Intercessor who
sits at your right hand, Jesus Christ our
Lord. Amen

mailto:whitelands.superdec@yahoo.com
www.driffieldselfstore.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/JWSGardenServices/
https://www.driffieldmethodists.org.uk/worship.htm
www.jameswhitebutchers.co.uk
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www.handkembroidery.co.uk
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 22nd April, 2020.
The Meeting was held remotely via Skype and open to the public. The session commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Kelly, Richardson (in the chair) Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare, Thompson,
Wilkinson, Wilson.

Parishioners present: One
The Clerk recorded the minutes.

20/093 Apologies: Councillors: Holtby, Lock, Poolford. Ward Councillors Evison, Lisseter, Owen.

20/094 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary interests
Cllr Kelly Item No. 9(b) - 20(/100(b)- Pecuniary - owner of property/wife of Applicant.

20/095 Minutes – Resolved – That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on the 25th March, 2020 be
approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Alderton).

20/096 The Local Authorities and Police and Crime Panels (Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority and Police and
Crime Panel Meetings) (England and Wales) Regulations, 2020 – Advice on the Regulations from East Riding of
Yorkshire Council, ENLCCA and NALC were noted. The Regulations modify some of the statutory requirements
contained in the Local Government Act 1972 and the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, which govern
parish councils.

The Regulations made provision for the conduct of local authority meetings held before 7th May, 2021, and for
public and press access to those meetings. In summary, The Regulations permit parish councils to; hold and
attend meetings remotely; alter the frequency and occurrence of meetings, including the choice of holding the
annual meeting; determine the public notice for meetings; and determine how voting is carried out.

20/097 Covid-19 Community Support Group – On behalf of the Group, Cllr Teare reported that during the last 28 days,
a volunteer good neighbourhood scheme had been established. The village was divided into 9 pods, each had a lead
contact. A leaflet with a local contact telephone number was produced for each pod and delivered into every
household. The leaflet described the support on offer and how to get in touch. This was followed up in The Bulletin,
which went into more detail on keeping safe and the support network in place.

At the same time as the leaflet distribution, a call was put out to local people to volunteer in each of the pods. A group
of 50 volunteers had been established who were able to do shopping, collect prescriptions and make friendly phone
calls. The Group had assisted over 80 households on a regular basis. It had been found that by keeping it local, people
know each other – and the reaction could be quick.
There were other informal groups within the churches and particular streets.
The process had settled down and was working well.

The Group Covid-19 Community Support - Hutton Cranswick had registered with www.beecan.org in the Wolds area.
The nearest Community Hub was the Rugby Club at Driffield. The contact telephone number for this service was 01482
393919. A post card had been delivered to the parish council for onward delivery to vulnerable people in the
community. This information was also available on the new website’s front page.

The Council congratulated the Group on the effort and achievements made in such a short period of time.
20/098 Police – Reports from East Wolds and Coastal and Driffield/Rural for March, 2020 were noted.

20/099 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:
(a) 20/00142/PLF: Erection of 1.8m high timber fence to front and sides (Retrospective application) at The

Old Granary, Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PF – Full Planning
Permission – Approved – 2 Conditions.

(b) 20/00643/TPO: TPO - HUTTON VILLAGE - 1973 (REF 330) T5 - Fell 1 no. Ash tree due to it having no leaf
growth and would turn into deadwood and branches overhanging neighbouring property at 5 St Peters
Close, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9YZ – Works to Protected Trees – Consent Granted – 2
Conditions.

www.handkembroidery.co.uk
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(c) 20/00514/TPO: TPO - HUTTON NO. 3 - 2009 (REF 1229) T7 - Crown lift 1 no. Oak tree by approximately 4-5
metres and remove 2 no. lowest branches on south side of the tree to balance the canopy at 12 Mill
Street, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PU – Works to Protected Trees – Consent Granted – 2
Conditions.

(d) 20/00228/PLF: Erection of single storey extension to front, following demolition of existing conservatory
and chimney stack at 52 Orchard Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PX – Full Planning
Permission – Approved – 2 Conditions.

(e) 20/00217/PLF: Erection of two storey building consisting of offices, laboratory, grain store, welfare
facilities and meeting rooms with associated infrastructure, following demolition of existing building at
Frontier Agriculture Limited, Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PF – Full
Planning Permission – Approved – 5 Conditions.

(f) 20/00367/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to side, following demolition of existing side
extension, erection of a single storey extension to rear, following removal of existing conservatory and
erection of a single storey extension to existing store, for use as workshop at Somerdene, 32 Main Street,
Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QY – Full Planning Permission – Approved – 3
Conditions.

20/100 Planning Applications:
(a) 20/00865/PLF: Erection of extension to rear and erection of car port to front at Ivy Cottage, 8 Station

Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QZ – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to
object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Wilson).

(b) 20/00627/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to side and alterations to existing attached garage, to
form additional living accommodation and proposed summer house to be retained (Part Retrospective) at
13 Southgate, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QX – Full Planning Permission – Resolved
– Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Alderton).

Cllr Kelly left the Skype session and took no part in the consideration of the application.

20/101 Village Show – It was hoped that by 26th July, circumstances would allow a small-scale show at the SRA, if not a
virtual show would be arranged. The schedule was to be smaller. There would be prizes for the winners with a lot of the
classes being more general, to give more opportunity to choose what to create. All classes would be free and no entry
form. More information would be published on the website. There would be no request for any sponsorship this year,
in light of these difficult times for everyone. The Council supported the proposed arrangements for the Show (proposed
Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Swan).
20/102 Play Area – To help keep everyone safe and reduce the risk in contracting the Coronavirus the play area
was closed.

20/103 Community Safety – It was agreed that the temporary barrier protecting the Green, on Hobman Lane,
could be removed (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Teare).

20/104 Clerk’s report:
(a) To note an update from Yorkshire Water Services, on the problem of ground water infiltration in to the sewer

network, which could overload the pumping station located in Sheepman Lane. At present, the pumps were
running well, but tankering was required to mitigate the water infiltration. The work was to prevent sewer
flooding. The investigation into the matter was on hold due to COVID-19 restrictions.

(b) To note receipt of the P60 End of Year Certificate for 2019-20.
(c) To note the Section 137 Expenditure Limit for 2020-21 was £15,350.40.
(d) To note The Accounts and Audit (Coronavirus) (Amendment) Regulations 2020 and the guidance relating to

Notice of Public Rights.

20/105 Centenary Wood - To note the completion of the footpath work, approved at minute 20/75(b)(a).

20/106 Communication – Cllr Swan reported that the new website had gone live and had received positive
feedback on the site. Interest had been received from companies wanting to advertise on the site. The transfer of
the SRA Domain proved complex, requiring some additional technical work. It was Resolved to accept an
additional one-off charge of £70.00 and an increase in annual charges of £20.00 (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded
Cllr Thompson).
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20/107 Internal audit report for the year ended 31st March, 2020 – Resolved (a) to receive the report (b) note the
auditor considered the accounts continue to be well maintained and no matters arose that needed to be drawn to the
attention of the Council and (c) appoint Alan Johnson as the internal auditor for 2020-21 (proposed Cllr
Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

20/108 Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) for the year ended 31st March, 2020 – Following a
review of the effectiveness of the system of internal control, it was Resolved to approve Section 1 - Annual Governance
Statement 2019-20 (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Wilson).

20/109 Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) for the year ended 31st March, 2020 – Instructions
regarding the 2019-20 AGAR, received from PKF Littlejohn, were noted. Prior to submitting the AGAR, the Clerk would
check if the Council was subject to an intermediate review. Following close scrutiny of the draft AGAR and detailed
evidence of the figures in the Return, it was Resolved (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Richardson), to approve:

(a) Section 2 - Accounting Statements 2019-20,
(b) The Notice of Public Rights and Publication of Unaudited Return,
(c) The documentation to be submitted to the External Auditor:

a. The Annual Internal Audit Report;
b. Section 1 - Annual Governance Statement;
c. Section 2 - Accounting Statements;
d. Bank Reconciliation;
e. Section 3 - External Audit Report and Certificate;
f. Explanation of Variances; and
g. Notice of Public Rights.

(d) That £1 be charged for a copy of the Annual Return.

20/110 School Patrol Officer – East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Safety Officer had sought confirmation that,
based on the increased hourly charge out rate of £23.24 (inclusive of advertising, training, provision of protective
clothing and equipment and salary), the Council still wanted to fill the role of School Patrol Officer. The Council
had made sufficient budget provision in 2020-21 to fund the post. It was Resolved to continue to advertise the
vacancy and to fill the role of the School Patrol Officer as soon as practicable (proposed Cllr Mrs
Simpson/seconded Cllr Kelly).

20/111 Budget – The latest budget position was noted (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Alderton).

20/112 Payments:

Resolved – To approve payment of accounts as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Wilson).

20/113 Other payments – Resolved – To approve a payment of £2359.20 to T. Eling Landscapes & Garden
Services for resurfacing paths in Centenary Wood and a payment of £748.54 to ENLLCA for the annual
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Membership Subscription to ERNLLCA and NALC. Total payments £3107.74 (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded
Cllr Wilson).

The payments would be recorded on the May, 2020 agenda and in the Minutes.

20/114 Correspondence - The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) East Riding of Yorkshire Council Cabinet Newsletter, February, 2020.
(b) COVID-19 - Briefing Note from Sir Greg Knight MP.
(c) Letter of thanks from HART for the £500 grant.
(d) Message from Ward Councillors Jane Evison, Paul Lisseter and Jonathan Owen.
(e) COVID-19 - Leaflets from East Riding of Yorkshire Council Trading Standards for Community Groups and

Individuals.
(f) COVID-19 - Information from East Riding of Yorkshire Council, on powers available to parish councils, to

provide financial support to vulnerable residents. It was noted that it was lawful, under s137 Local
Government Act 1972, for a parish council to set up a pot of money to provide cash to vulnerable residents, to
purchase food or other supplies, or buy such food or supplies for vulnerable residents and the residents pay
the money back at some future point.

(g) COVID-19 - Update from Bridlington Regeneration Partnership – Sources of Information on Finance.
(h) COVID-19 - Guidance for care of the deceased with suspected or confirmed coronavirus – It was noted that

crematoria and cemeteries are closed to the public, except for funerals and burials. The Council recognised this
was a very difficult and emotional time for those losing a loved one.

(i) COVID-19 - Information from East Riding of Yorkshire’s Electoral Services Manager - Electoral Restrictions and
Casual Vacancies – It was noted that, subject to further Government advice, for the time being, no action is to
be taken on any casual vacancy that arises other than the Clerk reports any vacancy to the Electoral Services
Team at East Riding of Yorkshire Council.

(j) COVID-19 - Town and Parish Councils and the Community Response in the East Riding of Yorkshire to the
Coronavirus Pandemic - A Further Update.

(k) ERNLLCA Briefing - PKF Littlejohn Letter and Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme.

20/115 Next Meeting – Parish Councils were included within the definition of “local authority” in Regulation 3
of the 2020 Coronavirus Regulations, allowing meetings to be held remotely. It was noted that the definition
excluded Parish meetings.

It was Resolved (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson) to: -
a) Not hold the Annual Parish Meeting this year, as the view from NALC was that the current Government

guidance meant that parish meetings should not take place in person, including the annual meeting of the
electors.

b) To hold the Annual Meeting of the Council, by Skype at 7.00 pm on the 27th May, 2020 and

c) To hold the Ordinary May Meeting, by Skype, on the rising of the Annual General Meeting.

There being no further business, the Meeting closed at 7.30 pm.

And on behalf of our advertisers . . .

mailto:jo.kelly.fhp@gmail.com
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Herbert Hutton Hedgehog here, I’m not supposed to
be here this month but I thought I would sneak in
through the back door.
While you are having a sit around thinking of things to
fill your time, please can I ask you to think of some
new and original ways of ridding your garden of those
naughty slugs.  Well I say naughty, what I mean is
tasty.  A friend of mine had to visit the vets today and
the vet commented, “how nice to see a hedgehog
that isn’t dying from slug pellet poisoning”.
It is a long and painful death for a hedgehog. They
don’t eat the pellets but do eat the poisoned slugs.
Making your garden a haven for hedgehogs will solve
the problem.

Personally I like the gardens that put a tray of beer
down, it does work with slugs and there are one or
two hedgehogs that wobble home after as well.
If you want to encourage my friends and me you need
to make sure we can get in and out of the garden, if
you have brick walls just taking a single brick out at
ground level will be ok, fences can have a small hole
made in them about 5 inches square or the size of a
CD. We also burrow so a tunnel under the fence is
good as well.

We have the most tremendous sense of smell so
putting some cat biscuits out for us really makes your
garden inviting. If you think the cats will beat us to
them put the biscuits in an under bed container with a
hole cut in one end again about 5 inches. A bit of a

tunnel into it helps. We can take a few months to find
you and make you part of our nightly meanderings.
Our name is a great give away to where we like to be,
in the hedges, If you leave us a bit of wild land, just a
corner or strip it will be a nice place for one of us to
shelter through the day, us men just bunker down
anywhere but our lady friends like a proper nest, well
it’s the young ones you see.

Just a last little nag at you. Please be careful with the
strimmers, one of us might just be in that patch of
long grass having a nap.
Stay safe and I will have a chat with you another
month
HHH
Charity No 1178929

mailto:jo.kelly.fhp@gmail.com
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www.driffieldcarpets.co.uk
www.paulharrisoncars.com
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Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 279863
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248
Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893

Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Andrew Wilson
Tel: 270908
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The Annual Meeting and next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 27th May 2020

 starting at 7.00pm on a Skype  conference call
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda, the
public and councillors may ask questions or make statements

(limited to 3 minutes per person).

For further information please contact the Parish Clerk
The Agenda is available on the Notice Boards and on

Hutton Cranswick Website and Facebook Community page.
There are the April minutes in this Bulletin.

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. There are a number of
plots currently available.
If you would like to rent an allotment of approximately 1/10th
of an acre for £15.00 per year, please fill in an application form
and send it to
Steve Sanderson, Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.
An application form is available on the council’s website. When
a plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

Would it be possible to remind people walking between
Edlemire lane and Hutton or Centenary  Wood follow
the footpaths which are round the edge of the fields, as
waymarked, and not diagonally across them please.

Footpaths in Hutton Cranswick

www.driffieldcarpets.co.uk
www.paulharrisoncars.com
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www.yorkshireflyscreens.co.uk
www.pdrmltd.co.uk
https://huttoncranswick.com/
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We may not be meeting our young people face
to face at the moment, but we are still doing
scouting activities from home.
The first weekend in May should have been a
camp for our group at Melton, where they would
have been out in tents and cooking their own
meals over a fire. So instead we held a camp at
home event, where we challenged our young
people and adults to hold a camp at their house.
Some camped in their gardens, others made dens
inside, all had a great time. Leaders posted videos
of themselves doing activities that could be
copied, videos to sing along with, and instructions
for cooking different items. The young people rose
to the challenge and sent us pictures and videos
of themselves doing all the different things. It’s
fair to say everyone had a great weekend and it
gave everyone something different to do despite
being at home!
We’re hoping to run another camp at home (as
this goes to press), for the weekend that we
should have been in Goathland, we’ll be able to
tell you more about this next time.
If you want to be in touch
cranswickscouts@gmail.com

Quiz
Here are some cryptic and some factual
clues in this for fun quiz.
The answer to each clue is the name of a
creature.
Good Luck!
1. Sounds like this animal does not play
fairly.
2. The symbol of the WWF.
3. House, field, wood? Name the small
animal
4. A bird that lives in a bay south of
Whitby.
5. The bird featured on the Mexican flag.
6. A wardrobe, a witch and
a__________?
7. A green muppet
8. Spike Milligan wrote that this animal
‘could eat the lotofus.’
9. Billy the Kid?
10. Nearly getting warmer?
11. An animal with a name that translates
to ‘man of the forest’
12. A fast car or a big cat?
13. This large animal came to tea!
14. Emperor, King, Humbolt, Little? Name
the creature
15. A calculating creature?
16. A creature to be ‘found’ in Grantham.
17. Did Alice follow this creature to a
special place?
18. This creature sounds like a broken-
down car that is being taken away.
19. Sounds like this creature might take
off.
20. This animal gets my approval.

Answers are on the village website.
https://huttoncranswick.com/

www.yorkshireflyscreens.co.uk
www.pdrmltd.co.uk
https://huttoncranswick.com/
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1. All exhibits must have the class number displayed (a
label, tag, sticker etc.)

2. Entry Fee: All classes free to enter for 2020.
3. Children’s classes are open to all children under 16 yrs

of age on 26th July 2020, and within the age categories
where specified in each class.

4. Adult classes are open to any age group.
5. All classes are open.
6. Three prizes to be presented in all classes. First prize:

£1.50; second prize: £1; third prize: 50p.
7. ‘Best in Show’ rosettes will be awarded to the overall

winner of each category or for the overall winner in
each age range where specified.

8. Only home grown and homemade produce to be shown
except where stated.

9. All entries must have been completed within the year
(from 28th July 2019).

10. Staging exhibits: details to be published in July
11. Removing exhibits: details to be published in July
12. Prizes will be awarded on merit even if an exhibitor

gains more than one prize in a class.
13. Prize money: details for collection will be published in

July.
14. Whilst every care will be taken of exhibits, the show

committee will not be held responsible for any loss or
damage.

15. The committee reserves the right to reject any exhibits.

HUTTON CRANSWICK
6th Annual VILLAGE SHOW

Sunday 26th July
SHOW ENTRY RULES AND GUIDANCE

~DETAILS ON WHERE AND WHEN TO BRING YOUR EXHIBITS
WILL BE PUBLISHED IN THE BULLETIN AND ON THE VILLAGE

SHOW WEBSITE IN JULY
huttoncranswick.com/villageshow

...Children’s Handicrafts & Art…
Classes 1, 4, 7, 10 & 13 should be no bigger than A4

1. A picture (artwork, any medium), 4yrs or
under

2. An edible necklace, 4yrs or under
3. Any form of handicraft, 4yrs or under

4. A picture (artwork, any medium), 5 to 6 yrs
5. A decorated wooden spoon, 5 to 6 yrs
6. Any form of handicraft, 5 to 6 yrs

7. A picture (artwork, any medium), 7 to 8 yrs
8. A model in lego, 7 to 8 yrs
9. Any form of handicraft, 7 to 8 yrs

10. A picture (artwork, any medium), 9 to 12
yrs

11. A scene in a shoebox, 9 to 12 yrs
12. Any form of handicraft, 9 to 12 yrs

13. A picture (artwork, any medium), 13 to 15
yrs

14. A handmade greetings card, 13 to 15 yrs
15. Any form of handicraft, 13 to 15 yrs

...Children’s Cookery...
16. Four pieces of a traybake
17. A plate of four homemade decorated cupcakes
18. A gingerbread person (any decoration)

...Children’s Vegetables & Flowers...
Classes in this category need not be home-grown

19. An animal made of vegetables and/or fruit
20. A miniature garden in a seed tray
21. Garden flowers in a jam jar

The hope is that by 26th July we will be able to have
a small-scale show at the SRA, to showcase your
entries (and hopefully a bit more too), but if it has
to be a virtual show, then that is what we will do.

The schedule is smaller this year, but also out
earlier too. There will be prize cards, rosettes and
prize money for the winners as usual and a lot of
the classes are more general this year, to give you

more opportunity to choose what you want to
create.

All classes are free and no entry form

Look out for more briefings on the show in July

A big thank you to all our sponsors from previous years.
We are not asking for any sponsorship this year, in light

of these difficult times for everyone.
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ADULT CLASSES (open to anyone of any age)

...Fruit & Vegetables...
22. A bunch of herbs (at least four varieties)
23. Three onions (fastened)
24. Three potatoes
25. Four tomatoes
26. Four carrots
27. Any fruit (three of same)
28. Any other vegetable (three of same)
29. Longest marrow

...Flower Arrangements...
Classes in this category need not be home-grown.
Accessories may be used. Vases not provided.

30. An arrangement in an old container
31. An arrangement – ‘VE Day 75 years’
32. A PETITE exhibit: ‘SIXPENCE’ (not exceeding

width 25 cm, depth 17 cm, height 25 cm) 50
years since the sixpence ceased to be legal
tender.

...Flowers...
Vases will not be provided

33. FIVE stems of sweet peas (any variety)
34. THREE stems of any one variety of flowers
35. A vase of mixed garden flowers
36. Best scented rose (ONE stem)
37. THREE stems of dahlias (same variety)

...Cookery...
38. Four sausage rolls
39. Four fruit scones
40. A savoury flan (up to 8”)
41. Four square chocolate brownies
42. Fruit pie (6”, any fruit)
43. Cinder toffee
44. A cake made from any vegetable
45. SPAM fritters

...Preserves...
Entries must be labelled (on the jars, not the lids) with
the contents and date made

46. Jar of chutney
47. Jar of lemon curd
48. Jar of raspberry jam
49. Jar of strawberry jam
50. Jar of marmalade
51. Jar of sweet or savoury jelly
52. Jar of jam (any other flavour)

...Homemade Beverages...
53. Homemade wine, fruit or flower
54. A bottle of homemade soft drink (still or fizzy)
55. A bottle of homemade beer

56. A bottle of homemade cider
57. A bottle of homemade sloe gin
58. A bottle of homemade gin liqueur, any other

flavour
59. A bottle of any other homemade fruit liqueur

(not gin)

...Eggs...
Newly laid

60. A trio of hen eggs (brown)
61. A trio of hen eggs (white)
62. A trio of hen eggs (3 different colours)

...Art & Photography...
No bigger than A4

63. A portrait (photograph)
64. A pet (photograph)
65. ‘Keep Calm and Carry On’ (photograph)
66. A wild animal (photograph)
67. A picture in paint, pastel, ink or pencil
68. Artwork, any other medium

TROPHIES
‘Children’s Handicrafts & Art’ Trophy (classes 1-15) donated
by Designs by Tabbykat
‘Sarah’s Orchard Kitchen’ Trophy (classes 16-18) donated by
Sarah’s Orchard Kitchen
Best Grower’ Trophy (classes 19-21) donated by Cranswick
Garden Centre

‘Ted Sanderson Trophy for Vegetables’ (classes 22, 29)
 donated by Mrs J Norton and Mrs D Sinton
‘Emma Norton Trophy for Flower Arranging’ (classes 30-32)
donated by Mrs J Norton
‘Sally Sanderson Trophy for Flowers’ (classes 33-37) donated
by Mrs J Norton and Mrs D Sinton
‘Val Thompson Trophy for Cookery’ (classes 38-45) donated
by Val Thompson
‘Women’s Institute Cup for Jams and Preserves’ (classes 46-
52) donated by Hutton Cranswick WI
‘Southlands Cup for Art & Photography’ (classes 63- 68)
 donated by Southlands
‘Cecelia Frost Trophy for Handicrafts’ (classes 69- 76)
 donated by Mrs J Norton and Mrs D Sinton

...Handicrafts...
69. An item of jewellery
70. A crocheted item
71. A knitted item
72. A needlework item (cross stitch, tapestry,

embroidery etc)
73. Paper craft (any form)
74. A completed page from a colouring book

(mindfulness etc)
75. Any other handicraft

 76 ‘Make do and mend’, any form of handicraft
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DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk

Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising,
The Bulletin is produced and delivered
 monthly by our team of volunteers.

If you need help with
Advertising, contact Frank on 270470;

Deliveries - Gary on 07795 202559
Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333.

If you would like to send an item/advert for publication
please email this to ourvillages@hotmail.com where it will
be picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard, who will

do their best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by

the 18th  of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee
inclusion. Did you know you can also view a colour copy of

the Bulletin on the village website www.huttoncranswick.com

When contacting any of our advertisers please tell them that
you saw their advert in The Bulletin.

Printed by Alma Printers, Driffield YO25 6LL

mailto:danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
mailto:joelkelly586yahoo.com
mailto:ourvillages@hotmail.com
mailto:ourvillages@hotmail.com
mailto:ourvillages@hotmail.com
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CHILDREN’S PAGE

TREES

Can you find out the answers to
these questions?

1. Which tree does a
conker come from?

2. How do you tell the age of a tree?

3. What is the seed of the Oak tree called?

4. Which animal makes it nest called a dray
in a tree?

5. Can you name 3 fruits we eat that are
grown on trees?

Can you draw or paint a tree in the
different seasons?

Did you know?

Trees help keep the world
healthy by trapping carbon
dioxide and producing oxygen.
This is why forests are often
called the lungs of the earth.

To survive the cold, deciduous
trees lose their leaves in winter.

Coniferous trees are cone
bearing and often have needle-
like leaves.

Bark Rubbing

Take a piece of paper and a wax crayon.
Place the paper on the bark of the
tree, using the crayon on its side rub it
over the paper and see the result.
Do all trees have the same pattern on
their bark?

Printing Leaves

Collect leaves from your garden or
when out for a walk.
Paint the leaves and print them on
paper.

Tree Survey on The Green

There are over 40 trees on The Green.
The three common varieties on The Green are:-
Horse Chestnut, Oak and Ash.

Take a walk around the Green and complete a
survey of the trees.

How many are there of the three different
types.

Complete the grid with the names of the trees

Ash, Beech, Hazel, Lime, Oak, Rowan, and Sycamore.

mailto:danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
mailto:joelkelly586yahoo.com
mailto:ourvillages@hotmail.com
mailto:ourvillages@hotmail.com
mailto:ourvillages@hotmail.com
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Find out how you can join in
Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

See website for more information
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club/

We welcome NEW MEMBERS!

www.fountainfarm.co.uk
www.thewest-gateclinic.com
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club/
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club/
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www.fountainfarm.co.uk
www.thewest-gateclinic.com
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club/
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club/
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